LRGS U14    160 for 6    v    161 for 4    Manchester GS U14

LRGS travelled to Bootle CC in Liverpool and having won the toss elected to bat first on a good hard wicket. LRGS Captain Charlie Parkinson (62) led the way with and innings of the highest quality, until was brilliantly caught on the deep mid-wicket boundary by Flintoff, when attempting to accelerate the scoring. Parkinson was well supported by Harry Mason (24) and Rishan Ravishanker (20 no) as the team posted 160 for 6, which looked a competitive total and one that might be defended.

The Manchester innings certainly started badly, with their opener brilliantly caught by Ben Brown in the gully off the bowling of Freddie Metcalf. However, the Manchester side boasted a number of county players and although LRGS bowled and fielded tightly the batsmen knew how to play on such a good batting surface (something the younger LRGS players rarely get the opportunity to do) and they were adept at pushing the ball into gaps and rotating the strike with well taken ones and twos. The second wicket partnership of 109 put them in a very commanding position and LRGs were forced to change the bowling regularly, in order to try and change the course of the game. 
Eventually they did take a vital wicket and this was quickly followed by two more but the score was still ticking over. LRGS brought in attacking fielders and threw everything that they had at their opponents but In the end Manchester just had too much depth and experience and scored the last few runs to clinch the game with four wickets down, to become County Champions. 

LRGS had fought valiantly throughout the competition and did so again in the final: again they were without two key players due to Covid isolation but it has been a real squad effort in a very trying season. They deserve great credit for reaching this final and competing at the very highest level of schoolboy cricket.
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Well done to all the boys, many thanks to all those parents who have travelled to watch (when possible) and all the staff have shown great patience with boys missing their lessons.

